
EARLY ARRIVAL PROGRAM 
Frequently Asked Questions (FAQs) 

 
Q: When is the Early Arrival Program? 
A: The Early Arrival program will take place on August 15-16, 2018.  
 
Q: Where is the Early Arrival Program? 
A: The program will take place on the University of Louisville Belknap campus in various 
building over the 2-day period.  
 
Q: What is the deadline to register? 
A: The deadline to register for the Early Arrival Program is Friday, August 10, 2018 at 11:45pm.  
 
Q: When will I be notified if my registration has been accepted for the program? 
A: Students will receive notification within 24 business hours that they their registration has been accepted.  
 
Q: When and where should I arrive to campus on August 15th?  
A: EAP participants will report directly to their assigned residence hall. The designated time for all EAP 
participants to move in is 9:00am-1:00pm on August 15, 2018.  NOTE: Early move in is reserved only for those 
students who pre-register to attend EAP. Due to staffing, students who do not register by the deadline will not 
be allowed to move into their residence hall on August 15th.   
 
Q: Can I commute back and forth to campus for this program if I am not living in the residence halls? 
A: Yes.  Any student not living in UofL residence halls or properties may drive back and forth to campus each 
day.  Students who do not have a parking pass will need to contact the Parking Office at  852-7275 for  parking 
options.  
 
Q: When and where will registration be? 
A: Students who have completed the move-in process at their residence hall or students who will be commuting 
can check-in as early as 11:00am to receive their materials. Registration will take place in Bigelow Hall (located 
in the Miller IT Center building). Note: All buildings maps including real time walking directions can be accessed 
in the “UofL New Cards”. The app is available for free download in the App Store and Google Play Market.  
 
Q: What time does the Early Arrival Program start?   
A: EAP Kickoff is scheduled to start at 1:30pm in Bigelow Hall. The program will start with a welcome and 
networking lunch.  
 
Q: Are my parent(s) or guardians (s) required to stay for the program? 
A: Parents are invited to attend the kickoff to see their students off before the Early Arrival Program starts. 
Students will be dismissed for various sessions following the kickoff event.  
 
Q: Will I need money for food? 
A: All participants of EAP will have a number of meals, snacks and beverages provided free of charge 
throughout the duration of the program.   
 
 



 
 
Q: What if I am unable to attend all of the Early Arrival Program? 
A: We certainly understand that there will be participation conflicts. If participants have to leave during the 
program they can let the Early Arrival Program staff know during check-in.  
 
Q: What if I am a Porter Scholar and unable to attend the Early Arrival Program?  
A: As noted in the Porter Scholarship terms of agreement, Porter Scholarship recipients are expected to attend 
the Early Arrival Program. Porter Scholars who are unable to attend must complete the Early Arrival Program 
Conflict form. This includes students who will be attending Honors Modes of Inquiry, Athletics, Band Camp and 
other conflicting programs.  
 

Have additional questions about  the Early Arrival Program? Contact the Cultural Center at 502-852-6656. 

 

 


